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From Rabbi Rossoff 
AFTER LITTLETON, WHAT? 

It is over a month now since the tragic events of Littleton, but questions still 
remain. Will we once again "round up the usual suspects," form committees and 
go on with our lives? Or will something fundamentally change so as to diminish 
the possibility that others will die as they did, and thus, in some way, bring some 
meaning to their deaths? 

What happened in that little town of Littleton touched the heart of America, at least 
white suburban America. I imagine those who live in many of America's urban 
cities look at these pictures of teens shooting teens and say, "What else is new? 
Black youths have been C:ying for years, arid yet �here are :!o nationally �e!evised 
memorial services, no renewed calls for gun control, no national mea cuplas." 

What touches us and frightens us about Littleton is that we cannot explain it -at 
least not well enough to convince ourselves that we and our children are secure 
from whatever it was that brought this about. 

One of the things that struck me about the two killers was their painful sense of 
"otherness." The importance of this concern was brought home to me when I 
attended a presentation at Morristown High School on the issue of teens and drugs. 
In a very moving presentation, a number of teens and their parents-people not 
too different than you or me-told their stories. Most of the teens had begun use 
of illegal drugs-some starting with cigarettes and moving on from there-by the 
age of 13. And why did they begin? One after another, they told the story of being 
lonely, looking for friends who would like them as they are. Unfortunately, the 
price of acceptance was entrance into a world of deceit and self-destruction. 

Just as, for the murderers of Littleton, their sense of otherness led them into a 
world of hate and wanton killing. 

There is so much more to say, yet quick and easy solutions elude us. The safe­
tynets we set down for ourselves have too many gaps; and to close them all 
demands more time, more understanding, and more sacrifice than we currently 
have or are willing to give. 

Let's start with us, in our own hearts, in our own homes, in our own Littletown. 
Let's start by talking to our children (and ourselves) about how they (we) treat 
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]UNE SHABBAT 
CELEBRATION 
AND WORSHIP 

Friday (4) at 7:30 p.m. 
Family Shabbat 
Candle Blessing: Neva Stiller 
Introduction to Kiddush: 
Jack Goldshlack 
Kiddush: 
Lindsay Goldshlack and 
Michael Stiller 

Saturday (5) at 9:15 a.m. 
Bagels and Torah 
Saturday (5) at 11 a.m. 
Shabbat Morning Service 
Lindsay GoldshIack and 
Michael Stiller will be called to 
the Torah as B'nai Mitzvah 
Friday (11) at 8:00 p.m. 
Shabbat Evening Service 
Joint Installation Service 
Candle Blessing: Rayni Borinsky 
Introduction to Kiddush: 
Mark Schussel 
Kiddush: 
Ari Borinsky and Stuart Schussel 
Aliyah: Linda Haan 

Saturday (12) at 11 a.m. 
Shabbat Morning Service 
Ari Borinsky and Stuart Schussel will 
be called to the Torah as B'nai Mitzvah 

Friday (18) at 8:00 p.m. 
Sh'lbbat Evening Service 
45th Anniversary Celebration 
Candle Blessing: 
Rita Tabatclmick 
Introduction to Kiddush: 
James Wiviott 
Kiddush: 
Jason Tabatclmick 
and Morgan Wiviott 
Saturday (19) at 11 a.m. 
Shabbat Morning Service 
Morgan Wiviott and Jason Tabatchnick 
will be called to the Torah as 
B'nai Mitzvah 
Friday (25) at 8:00 p.m. 
Shabbat Evening Service 
Candle Blessing: Helene Wann 
Introduction to Kiddush: 
Peter Edelman 
Kiddush: 
Victoria Edelman and Jessica Wann 
Aliyah: Keith Barbarosh 

Saturday (26) at 11: a.m. 
Shabbat Morning Service 
Victoria Edelman and Jessica Wann will 
be called to the Torah as B'nai Mitzvah 
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those not in their (our) particular group. Let's start by keeping a watchful eye on our chil­
dren's activities and their friends, especially when they are at an age when we feel we can 
have little or no control over them. Let's start by demanding social responsibility in the 
media. Let's start by admitting that there ARE too many guns out there and· that they are 
too accessible to our youth. Let's start by giving our local authorities the resources they 
need to do their difficult job the best that they possibly can. 

And let's start by resensitizing ourselves to the admittedly overwhelming hatred, sense­
less violence and neglect in our society that takes countless lives every day, in all the big 
and little towns in America. 

As we are taught in Pirkay Avot -Ethics of the. Fathers , "Ours' may not be to complete 
the task, but neither may we desist from it." 

Rabbi Don Rossoff 

P.S. Many thanks to our outgoing Board of Trustees and all those who helped to make this 

year so exciting, productive and fulfilling. Special thanks to outgoing president Phyllis 

Feinblum. Phyllis enriched the Temple with her own sensitivities, visions and deep 

Jewish sense. It has been a true joy working with her. Mazel Tov to our new Board and 

incoming President, Linda Haan. Linda brings to that office her experiences and insights 

from the business world, combined with a very special devotion to Temple. I look for­

ward to another great year ahead! 

Above 
BOARD 

These are some of the highlights from 

our Board meetings in April and May. 

A Rabbi Rossoff commented that the 
weekend with Dr. Michael Cook was 
wonderful. Dr. Cook addressed our adult 
congregants, the 7th grade religious 
school students as well as many mem­
bers of the community .. 

A .. Phil Kaufman reported that the bud': 
get is being worked on and there is not 
anything too dramatic to report on. 

A Connie Rubin moved that $500 be 
donated from the Tzedekah Fund to UJA 
MetroWest to go to the Jewish Joint 
Distribution Committee for Kosovo 
Refugee Relief. Motion was seconded 
and unanimously adopted. 

A Rabbi Rossoff reported we will have 
a student rabbi working with us for the 

coming year. Her name is Elizabeth 
Goldstein and she is a fourth year 
Rabbinical student at HUC in New York. 

A Sari Hassanein reported that our Rio 
Clemente fundraiser was a tremendous 
success. We sold over 300 tickets and had 
a very successful silent auction. Sari and 
Neva Stiller were recognized for all their 
hard work. 

A Rabbi Rossoff mentioned that we will 
be celebrating our 45th anniversary on 
Friday June 18th with a Shabbat dinner 
followed by a Shabbat service. 

Adults: Don't miss this special 
opportunity for learning and 
celebration! Join Rabbi Rossoff and 
other Temple B'nai Or members for 

Kallah '99 Brandeis University 
July 7-11 

Pick up your brochure at Temple. 
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�/ Presidential Reflections 
This is my last column as your Temple 
President. During the past two years we 
have seen a large number of changes: 
growth in membership; new activities and 
programs; completion of Phase I of our 
Samuel Hollander Garden; initiation of our 
Learn and Lead Program; the beginning of 
our Long Range Planning Process; the hir­
ing of a rabbinic intern, Elizabeth 
Goldstein, who will start in September. In 
addition we have received grants for eco­
logical programming and our Senior 
Project. 

As I retire from office I wish to express my 
gratitude and thanks to all who have been 
there to help and to guide me. Without 
each of you this congregation couldn't be 
what it is today. 

To Rabbi Rossoff, I wish to express my 
thanks for the wisdom, guidance and lead­
ership you have given not only to me, but 
to our entire congregation. Your endless 
devotion to this congregation truly 
enhances the sense of community, caring 
and sensitivity expressed and felt within 
our Temple family. May you serve us for 
many years to come! 

To Cantor Benson, not only do you bring us 
wonderful music, your wit and your humor, 
but you have truly tfansfonned our Senior 
Youth group. How wonderful to see the 
positive involvement of our teens both in 
youth group and in the community! 

Thank you to my Executive Board and the 
Board of Trustees. Your concern for 
Temple, your energy, dedication and ideas 
have all influenced what Temple is today, 
and what it will be in the years to come. 
This month we celebrate our 45th anniver­
sary. Know that you are each a vital part of 
our history! 

I also wish to thank the people who interact 
with our congregational family and our 

community daily. It is your warmth, caring 
and devotion that make us the "warm 
Reform congregation in the heart of 
Morristown": Secretaries Margaret Murray 
and Doris Hofman; bookkeeper, Michael 
Prianti; maintenance staff Dennis 

C r o n k ,  B i l l  O 'C o n n e l l ,a n dJ u a n  
Dominguez, and Albert Cronk. They are 
led by Amy MaHor who has only been here 
11 months, but whose leadership qualities, 
organizational skills, ideas, warmth and 
caring have been shining from the start. 

In our Religious School, David Iskovitz 
and our religious school staff have had 
another outstanding year. It is wonderful to 
see the smiles on our children's faces as 
they enter and leave the building. Not only 
are they happy, but they are learning too! 
They are our future leaders, and what a 
wonderful school in which we are setting 
the foundation! 

Dee Cohen and her staff continue to make 
our Nursery School most successful. We 
have outsl<Ulding teachers and programs. 
The energy and enthusiasm are contagious! 

Then there are the committee chair persons, 
committee members and office volunteers 
who are not members of the Temple Board 
and who are not publicly recognized for 
their work, but without whom we could not 

keep the wheels of Temple humming 

smoothly. To each of you I offer my sin­
cerest thanks. 

As I pass the gavel, I offer a warm Mazel 
Tov to our incoming President Linda Haan. 
She has been active in Temple for many 
years, serving both as a Trustee and a Vice 
President. I am sure that there will be many 
new undertakings during her term. I wish 
her my congratulations and your support. 

It has been my honor and pleasure to serve 
as your President! 

Phyllis F einblum 
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SHALOM 
to New Members 

of our Temple 
Family 

Harriet and Lewis Gordon 
Arielle and Dylan 

Denville 
Valerie and Richard Rosati 

Jacob and Faith 
Mountain Lakes 

Mazel Tov! 
BIRTH OF: 

Anna Charlotte, 
daughter of 

Noelle and Mark Walters 
Jack Brian Devine, 

grandson of 
Dee and Irv Gozonsky 

BAT MITZVAH OF: 

Ariella, 
granddaughter of 

Dolores and James Gingold 

ACCOMPLISHMENTS OF: 

Alana, daughter of 
Sari and Salah Hassanein 

Sarah, daughter of 
Stacy and Michael Knapp 

Alex, son of 
Karen and David Trenk 

were winners in a 
Yom Ha'atzmaut contest 

Jessica 
daughter of 

Shari and Jay Stack 
recognized for her 

volunteer efforts 

MARRIAGE OF: 

Lauraine Somekh 
to Jonathan Kanders, 

son of 
Jeanne and Ralph Kanders 

Matthew Wiederkehr 
to Jennifer Levy, , 

daughter of Barbara Levy 
Jane Segal to Ira Ungerleider, 

son of 
Carole and Gerald 

Ungerleider 



Mazel Tov! 
ANNIVERSARY OF: 

40th Anniversary of 
Leah and Leonard Barnstone 

45th Anniversary of 
Ina and Ned Becker 
35th Anniversary of 
Judith and Mel Fink 
35th Anniversary of 

Elizabeth and Edmond Gore 
35th Anniversary of 

Ellen and Roy Konwiser 
40th Anniversary of 

Lois and Simon Leventhal 
35th Anniversary of 

Joan and David Marx 

35th Anniverary of 
Susan and Michael Miller 

30th Anniverary of 
Vicki and John Nelson 

35th Anniverary of 
Barbara and Stuart Rayvid 

30th Anniverary of 
Lynn and Robert Rosenthal 

30th Anniversary of 
Pat and Peter Sarasohn 

25th Anniversary of 
Marcia and Horst Schran 

40th Anniversary of 
Margo and Robert Siroty 

35th Anniverary of 
Sandy and Philip Werner 

�mmemorate your 
simchas on a leaf of our 
tree. Make a special 
occasion everlasting. 
For further information, 
please call Catherine 
Litwin at 973-539-5552. 

From :!he Desk of the,Administrator 
Since this is our last Bulletin before summer break, I thought it would be great if I give a 
recap of the major events that happened at TBO during the 1998-1999 year. A major event 
can be defmed as "A TBO event arranged by a group or committee of individuals that does 
not happen on a regular basis." Here it goes. Should you notice that we have at least one 
major event almost every month, you are absolutely correct! 

OCTOBER 

The Men's Club members prepared and conducted their own Shabbat Service. Guided by 
Rabbi Rossoff, their service was quite lovely. There were some very proud wives and chil­
dren listening to their men conduct such a beautiful service. 

We held our new Member Dinner and Consecration Service. Arranged by Membership 
Chair, Debbie Rood Goldman, and her committee, it was attended by many of our new 
members. Both the home-cooked Shabbat meal and service were enjoyed by all. 

Our frrst Rae Pall Family Education Weekend was held with Gerry Kaye as our guest 
speaker. We were fortunate to have such a talented, delightful speaker address both adults 
and children. 

DECEMBER 

The Nursery School prepared a home-cooked Shabbat dinner for almost 150 adults and 
children. It was quite a sight to look around the Social Hall and see toddlers and little ones 
trying to recite the blessings and eating their Shabbat dinners with their parents and sib­
lings. 

JANUARY 

Sisterhood members prepared and conducted their own service. U nder Sheri Gropper's 
direction and Cantor Benson and Rabbi Rossoff's expertise a very uplifting Shabbat ser­
vice was created. In addition, the Sisterhood choir performed, and the congregation wit­
nessed some new talents! 

FEBRUARY 

The Outreach Committee prepared its own Shabbat service and dinner. Rabbi Rossoff 
worked with co-chairs Anita Raff and Roz Guilis in creating a meaningful service. 

MARCH 

Our Progressive Dinner was quite successful as approximately 125 congregants joined us 
for appetizers in the Temple, followed by dinner (cooked by the Membership Committee) 
in various congregants' homes, then followed by dessert at the home of Marge and Alan 
Dubov. Our chefs, Marilyn Piermont, Myra Hess, Debbie Farkas, Pat Tolkoff, Bernice 
Levine, Barbara Rayvid, and Deb Rood Goldman prepared a superb dinner. Our members 
baked desserts and they were plentiful and delicious. 

APRIL 

Our Second Night Community Seder was attended by almost 145 people. Jeri Sharpe did 
a great job in planning and organizing the Seder. Our Russian families touched our hearts 
as they recited the Four Questions in their native language. 

Mitzvah Day held on April 25th was a huge success. Caren Frankel and Frank Weitzman 
did an excellent job in selecting activities and making sure that each of the 200 participants 

From the Desk o/the Administrator continues on page 5 
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From 1M Desk of 1M Administrator continued from page 4 

was placed where they requested. Each event and activity was successful and we have 
received many thank you letters some of which we have highlighted in an insert. 

Dr. Michael Cook was our Scholar-in-Residence this year. Dr. Cook was quite inifonna­
tive and gave us an overview of Judeo Christian relations in different areas of our lives. 

The Senior Youth Group led by Cantor Benson created a service for Yom HaShoah. Many 
of the readings were selected by members of the Senior Youth Group. Their service con­
tinued to reinforce the importance of never forgetting the six million. 

MAY 
The Renaissance Group led by Dick Raffman, conducted a Friday night Shabbat service. 
It was wonderful to see the many people who participated in the readings and blessings. 

Our Annual Fundraiser was held and co-chairs Sari Hassanein and Neva Stiller did a fab­
ulous job in planning, organizing and arranging the evening. Jazz pianist Rio Clemente per­
formed and, according to the critics, this was one of his best performances. Over 300 tick­
ets were sold and we raised much more than we had projected. (That's always nice!) The 
crowd was anxiously waiting to enter the Sanctuary and thanks to Rabbi Rossoff's sug­
gestions and announcments regarding the evening's procedures the anxious crowd quick­
ly became a much calmer crowd. 

JUNE 
'Two major events" that have not yet happened. Men's Club and Sisterhood are planning 
a picnic on June 6th. It should be a fun day filled with food and games. Be sure to make 
your chili and participate in the Chili Cook-off contest. 

Our 45th anniversary is on June 18th. Come join us for Shabbat dinner and service. RSVP 
to the Temp�e office for both of these events. 

(Plan to be at both or one of them!) 

Wow! To sum up our major events of the 5759 year they have been great! I hope that our 
new year 57ffJ brings us increased participation in committees and in our "major events." 
Rest up, enjoy the summer, and we'll see you soon! 

Amy Mallor 

SUMMERSHABBATSER�CEANDPOTLUCKD�R 
Shabbat Services will start at 7:30 p.m. during the months of July and August, unless other­
wise noted. 

Our annual Summer Shabbat Service and Pot Luck Dinner is scheduled for Friday, July 30, 
1999. Our Shabbat Service will begin at 6:00 p.m. on that Friday only, and will be followed 
by a Pot Luck Dinner. Temple will provide challah, drinks, and dessert! You bring your 
favorite DAIRY dish and be ready for a wonderful evening with friends 
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LOOKING AHEAD 
(Mark Your Calendar!) 
June 9 
Fatherhood Project 

June 11 
Joint Installation Service 

June 13 
Book Club Meeting 

June 18 
45th Temple B'nai Or 
Anniversary Shabbat 
Dinner and Service 

June 22 
Men's Club Event 

CANTOR.�S 
CHANTijBS 

�a!'���2; are 
welcome. Call ¢antor 
Benson fOllIDore 
informati6rll>" 

�ii�� 
� � 
� 0'" 

.)i �" f!llJ,p�'�" 
The Judaica Shop will be open 

during regular 
Temple Office hours 

M-Th: 8:30 a.m.-4:00 p.m. 
F: 8:30 a.m.-3:00 p.m. 

with a wonderful selection 
of items, 

Please stop by or contact 
Betsy Freeman at 

973-540-1934. 



Social Action 
News 

Many warm thanks to 
Wendy and Gordon Keil for 
their generous donation of 
paper goods to the Housing 
the Homeless project. 
Through their kindness, we 
now have enough napkins, 
plates, cups and tablecloths 
to take us well past the next 
millennium. 

The next hostin1hl'roject will 
be from JWle 27 to July 
11th. 
Here is a brief outline of 
jobs you might volWlteer 
for: 

... Bring dinner and help 
serve it. Eat with the 
guests. 
... Bring food supplies for 
breakfast or IWlch. 
... Be an evening host for a 
couple of hours. 
... Be a driver 

... Be a daytime host for a 
few hours (You may get a 
chance to catch up on some 
reading). 
.... Be an overnight host. 

Many of these jobs can be 
done as a family; students at 
B'nai Or have traditionally 
fOWld these jobs rewarding 
as well as fun. 
Please call Ann Cohen at 
973-984-5379 or Marilyn 
Kustoff at 973-895-5182 for 
more information, or to vol­
Wlteer. 

Nursery School 
The debate continues... What is more 
important, "quality time" or "quantity 
time?" Parents claim they can spend less 
actual hours with their children if those 
hours are spent focused exclusively on the 
children. Parents who come home at din­
nertim�r later, theoretically hire some­
one to handle daytime childcare and 
housekeeping and can devote those few 
precious hours to the family. Therefore, 
it's better than having more time with chil­
dren but using that time to do the mundane 
chores that "non-working" parents do­
whether the children are around or not. 
What the parents do or think the rest of the 
day doesnft really matter. Quality time, 
perhaps, but not quantity. Focus, but no 
real living interaction and not a role model 
for real life. Parenting in a time slot has 
its problems. Do these parents really get to 
know the children? Do the children really 
get to know the parents? 

There are parents who spend a lot of time 
at home. Dad watches TV, mows the lawn, 
reads the papers and surfs the net. Mom 
talks on the phone, spends lots of time in 
the kitchen, does endless laundry and 
keeps everyone tidy. The parents are 
around many hours of each day, but hardly 
ever sit down with the children, read with 
them or chat with them. When friends 
come over, the children play in the play­
room or outside. The children are sent 
upstairs to do homework. When it's done, 
they watch some TV and then it's off to 
bed. Quantity without qUality. Do these 
parents get to know the children? Do the 
children get to know the parents? 

Look back at your childhood. Put your 

family into the picture. What were the 
quality vs quantity experiences? What had 

an impact? Did you have a good, open 

relationship with parents and siblings? 
Could you talk? Did you? When parents 
were around, what kind of example did 
they set? Did you learn your values from 
their behavior? Does it leave you smiling 
or sad? 

What ideals do you have for your chil­
dren? And what is your reality? Do your 
children see you as breadwinners who 
provide basic physical needs, discipline 
and transportation for the family? Or do 
they see you as loving role models, who 
enable the family to learn, love, share and 
grow together as a family in addition to 
being a nurturing nest for the next gener­
ation? How do you spend time with your 
family? Do you really know each family 
member, their needs, their ideas, their 
wants, and their dreams? Yes, there are 
many distractions in your life. But what is 
your most important responsibility now? 

In a few short years, before you know it, 
you'll have plenty of time to read that 
paper, watch that TV show and talk on the 
phone or surf the net. You'll have lots of 
time to stay late at the office and go on 
vacation. The children will be all grown 

up, off on their own, busy with work and 
coming home too late to have dinner with 
their kids or help them with homework. 
Or they'll be too tired to play ball or too 
busy on the Internet or too involved in 
their own lives to worry about the kids' 
friends and their pastimes. 

Sit down with your spouse. Talk, really 

talk, about what kind of parents you want 

to be. What are your priorities? Where 
are you now in this picture and where do 

you want to be. How can you work 
together to get there? Your children are 
depending on the results of this conversa­

tion for their future. Don't let them 

Nursery School article continues on page 7 
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Nursery School article continued from page 6 
down! You must give 100% to being the best parent you can be. Now is the time. That's 
50% of the equation. The other 50% is luck. That you have no control over. I wish you 
good luck, too. 

Dee Cohen, Director 

Temple B'naT Or Religious School 
It is taught that when Moses comes down from Mount Sinai and speaks to the six hun­
dred thousand Jews listening for fIrst time to the statutes and ordinances that will become 
the laws of our people, they shouted in unison "we will do and we will listen." 

We as a nation clearly understand that Judaism had to be practiced. It is not sufficient to 
learn about our heritage-it is "doing" that is required and from which we will understand 
our Judaism. 

Now that our Religious School is over for this year and our children have spent nine 
months learning about Judaism, we cannot afford to take a four month hiatus from prac­
ticing what they learned. During the slower paced months of summer, we know that our 
children need to live Jewishly. Praying, making Shabbat, celebrating life cycle events, i 
giving Tzedakah, studying Torah and Hebrew, are just a small sample of the efforts we 
need to support for our children in order for them to fmd meaning in being a Jew. Judaism 
cannot afford to take a summer vacation. For our students to fInd meaning in our reli­
gion-"practice" will make perfect. 

Parents are reminded to register their children in the Religious School at this time. We 
are hiring staff, forming classes, and preparing programs for the upcoming year NOW. 
Your early registration will ensure that we are properly staffed and that student placement 
reflects the class environment each child will benefIt most from. Please don't delay. 

I wish everyone a safe, healthy, happy, restful and fun-fIlled summer. 

David Iskovitz 

BAGELS AND TORAH 
Plan to join us for bagels, coffee and to learn Torah 
with Rabbi Rossoff. This month "Bagels and Torah" 
will meet at 9:15 a.m. on Saturday morning, June 5th. 

June 5, 1999/21 Sivan 5759 
We will be discussing the Torah portion of 
the week: 

Shelah: Numbers 13:1-15:41 

B'naiOr 
Book Club 
Update 
The Temple B'nai Or Book 
Club meeting will be held 
on Sunday, June 13th at 
8 p.m. Our Book Club 
members meet with Rabbi 
Rossoff on a bi-monthly 
schedule to discuss con­
temporary works of fiction 
and non-fiction of Jewish 
interest. 

The book to be reviewed 
at our meeting on June 
13th is Gift of the Jews by 
Thomas Cahill. The meet­
ing will be held at the" 
home of Shari and Stephen 
Leviss, 65 Lake Drive, 
Mountain Lakes. 

We will review Knddish by 
Leon Wieseltier at our first 
meeting in the Fall. 

RSVP to the Temple 
no later than June �. 

Hospital Stays 
Please notify Temple of 
hospital stays. Most 
hospitals, including 
Morristown Memorial, 
are no longer automatically 
notifying congregations 
concerning hospitalized 
congregants. We, therefore, 
ask you to let the Temple 
office know when you or a 
family member are in the 
hospital. It is the only way 
we have of knowing and 
responding. 



Jewish Singles 
Directory 

An exciting way for 
Jewish Singles over the 
age of 21 throughout 
New Jersey and upstate 
New York to meet one 
another. T his introduc­
tory network enables 
Jewish Singles to meet 
each other in a non­
threatening, mutually 
agreeable fashion. For 
more information, call 
the Union of American 
Hebrew Congregations 
at 201-722-9090. 

USE 
'$CRIP! 

Just a reminder! When 
you use $CRIP you are 
supporting Temple's 
many programs and ser­
vices. For each $1 of food 
purchased with $CRIP, the 
Temple is given $.05. If 
a family spends $400 per 
month on food, paper 
goods, wine, etc., and pur­
chases it with $CRIP, the 
Temple would receive $20. 
Spending at that level 
each month, over a year's 
time, would generate $240 
per family. If a large por­
tion of our congregation 
participated, the Temple 
could easily raise more 
than $40,000 annually. 
$CRIP is available for 
shopping at Kings, 
Foodtown,5hopRite, AND 
Edwards Super Food 
Stores. 

Call Neva Stiller at 
973-326-8910 or the 
Temple Office at 973-539-
4539 to place your $crip 
order. 

By he, wo,ks. 
• slwl/ yt know htr. .. Women of Reform Judaism/ 

Sisterhood of Temple B'nai Or 

Is it really June? AJready it is time to welcome new members to our Sisterhood Board, 
along with new ideas and anticipation. I wish them the very best! 

We accomplished so much this past year. I wish to acknowledge those people who 
helped to make our programs possible. THANK YOU - Jeri Sharpe, Audrey Forman, 
Nadine Milberg, Gayle Joseph, Betsy Freeman, Lisa Barbarosh, Laurie Nosofsky, Anita 
Raff, Robin Matelsky, Mrujorie Dubov, Barbara Edelman, Linda Federman, Marilyn 
Kustoff, Sheryl Austin, Karen Anolick, Zenda Krasney, Sandra Samuels, Judith Sacks 
Bliss, Fran Rossoff, Miriam Herbert, Sheri Gropper and Laurie Spiegel - THANK YOU! 

It has truly been an honor to lead our Sisterhood, and to work with such dedicated 
women. 

Have a wonderful summer! 

Renaissance Times 
Our RENAISSANCE GROUP provides 
an oasis for those having leisure time to 
cultivate new friendships and renew old 
ones. We promote educational, cultural, 
and entertaining programs that are of 
interest to all participants. 

What better way is there to end our 
1998/1999 season, than to participate in 
our final Brunch at the Temple when we 
celebrate our 10th anniversary. George 
Newell's Combo will play our "kind of 
music" for listening and dancing. Cost of 
the Brunch is $10 per person. So remem­
ber the date: June 13, 1999, starting at 9 
a.m. at our Temple Social Hall. 

Reservations are a must! 

Sign up by calling Dick Raffman at 973-
377-4566, or Pat Tolkoff at 973-539 -
2827. 

We wish you all a pleasant and healthy 
summer! 

Pat ToLkoff 

Susan Aidekman 

President 

BOFTY 
NEWS 

Thanks so much to EVERYONE 
who helped make it a great year for 
B'nai Or Federation of Temple 
Youth! This year, many of us in the 
Senior Youth Group have been 
active in volunteer projects here at 
Temple, in social action programs, 
at special services, and as represen­
tatives of TBO at NFTY-GER 
regional conclaves and other events. 
We want to send a big thank you to 
the Board of Trustees, to Doris 
Hofman, and especially to Cantor 
Benson, for their support. 

Have a great summer! 

Kathy Ellis, 

President 
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According to our records, the followingyahn:eits will be observed during 
the month of June. Please notify the office of any additions or corrections. 

June 4,1999 Johnet Donnan Natalie Schenkel 
Edward Apfelbaum Milton Efros Bernard Schneidennan 
Hector A. Benarroch Martha Frank Abner S imetz 
Harold Berger Fanny Fruchtbaum Saul Skobel 
Mimi Bernstein Mark L. Geller Milton Waldman 
Shirley Bloom Rose Gold Bernard Wind 
Elsie Bromberg Anna Goldstein Arthur Zisfein 
Joseph L. Cohen Margaret E. Hansen 

June 25,1999 Martius Cook Rose Harris 
William Frischman Eugenia Hirschkorn Gussie Apter 

Joseph Gaines Augusta Horn Allan Barbarosh 

John Gatto Arnold Joseph Ira J. Barbash 

Beatrice Geller Dorothy Joseph Lorenzo Callea 

Gertrude Gonzer Albert Kolansky Abraham Eileen 

Bernard Heller Harry Kotler Matilda Eileen 

Louis Hershbein Marcia Levine Mollie Feingold 

William Isakower Harold Levy Harry Fielding 

Mollie Isbit Oscar Lewis Sylvia Finkelstein 

Joseph Jacobs William Nosofsky Harold Fox 

Tillie Jaffe Mollie Raab Shirley Greenberg 

Blanche Kirsten Sarah Rouslin Lewis E. Hess 
Tillie Kramer Abraham Schlosser Sheryl Iskovitz 
Sari Mueller Robin Schwartz Arthur Kabnick 
Dora Newmark Hedwig Stern Haim Krauze 
Shirley River Else Widmann Nancy Levine 
Martin L. Robinson Benjamin Yelin Elaine Lewis 
Murray Rood Abraham Zlotkin Hugo Lowenstein 
Elias Rudnick June 18, 1999 Murray Luckton 
Jack Schulman 

Charles Borinsky Rachel Meltzer 
Nathan A. Seldin 

Ben Brauer Rose Neier 
Lillian Shaps 

Ben Cohen Solomon Reiseman 
Michael Steiner 

Samuel Cohen Murray Rosenbaum 
Beatrice H. Stone 

Michael Denowitz Lena Rosenberg 
Morris Tabachnikoff 

Herman Eisenberg Edith Saidiner 
Herbert Zauderer 

Ruth Epstein Leo Sayette 
Arthur Zemel 

Sylvia Goldberg Steven "Sevrin 

June 11, 1999 Sarah Heldennan Hennan Shaps 

Barbara Alpert Melvin Hilelson Rita Slonin 

Louis Appel Murray Israel Pauline G. Solomon 

Allan Barbarosh Florence Kummel Simon Stennan 
Jaime Benes Ida Littman Mae Teweles 
Philip Bernstein Barry Morse Irving Vogel 
Susan Broadwin Doris Pomarlen Fred Wang 
Frances Davich Rae Samach Isidore Weitz 
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When cherished ties are 
broken, our burden of 
sadness is made lighter 
by the sympathy and 
comfort of friends. The 
Congregation extends its 
sympathy to the families 
of: 

Victor Blumenstyk, 
father of 

Larry Blumenstyk 
Moe Brodsky, 

father of 
Lee Brodsky 

Winifred Boller, 
mother of 

Margaret Erstein 
Eileen Gozonsky, 

sister-in-law of 
Irv Gozonsky 

Barbara Miller, 
sister of 

Ina Lidsky 
Lenore Widmann 

mother of 
Warren Widmann 

A Note 
About Tributes 
We would very much 
appreciate your 
assistance when send-
ing in tribute requests. 
Donations to the 
Rabbi, Cantor, and 
Rabbi's Tzedakah 
Funds should be made 
out directly to those 
funds (For example: 
T BO- Rabbi's 
Discretionary Fund). 
Donations to all other 
Funds should be made 
out to Temple B'nai Or. 
T hank you in advance 
for your cooperation. 



Tributes 
RABBI'S DISCRE T IONARY FUND 

In honor of: 
Rabbi Donald and Fran Rossoff 

*Neva, Bill, David and Michael 
Stiller 

Hillary Dixler; daughter of Deborah 

and Alan Dixler; becoming a Bat 

Mitzvah 

Sari and Salah Hassanein 

My son, Ari Borinsky, becoming a Bar 

Mitzvah 

*Rayni Borinsky 

Marriage of Jane Segal to Ira 

Ungerleider; son of Carol and Gerald 

Ungerleider 

Sally and Joseph Gruber 

In memory of: 
Ben Kimmelman, 

brother of Mac Kimmelman 

Judy and Marc Allen 

Walter Nachtigal, husband of Sylvia 

and father of Amy Ninensky 

Cheryl and George Press 

Helen Golurn, mother of 

Charlotte Cohen 

Judy and Marc Allen 
Sandy and Barry Efros 
Jackie and Larry Hom 

Lenore Widmann, beloved mother 

*Myra and Warren Widmann 

Sanford Pollack, father of 

Cheryl Dennison 

Sari and Salah Hassanein 

Agnes Neufeld, beloved mother 

and grandmother 

Isabelle and Paul Neufeld and 
Kimberly and Daniel Askinazi 

Rabbi Salomon Faber 

Dora Faber and family 

RABBI'S TZEDAKAH FUND 
In honor of: 
Hillary Dixler; daughter of Debby and 

Alan Dixler; becoming a Bat Mitzvah 

... Anne and Jeffrey Noss 

Rabbi Donald and Fran Rossoff 

*The CookIer Family 

CANTOR'S DISCRETIONARY 

FUND 
In honor of: 
My son, Ari, becoming a Bar Mitzvah 

*Rayni Borinski 

In memory of: 
Harold Sprung, father of 

Matthew Sprung 

Rhonda and Warren Farber 

VICtor Blumenstyk, father of 

Larry Blumenstyk 

Maxine and Harry Riskin 

Richard Gartenberg, beloved 

grandfather 

*Eric Gartenberg 

Tillie Mazor; mother of Judy Lieberman 

*The Knapp Family 

CARING COMMUNITY FUND 

In honor of: 
Marriage of our son, Ira, to Jane Segal 

Carole and Gerald Ungerleider 

Engagement of Matthew Brett to Lara 

Allen, daughter of Judy and Marc Allen 

Shari and Steve Leviss 

In memory of: 
Irv Gozonsky's sister-in-law. Eileen 

Shari and Steve Leviss 

COLLEGE CONNECTION FUND 

In honor of: 
The confirmation of Lauren Blatt, Justin 

Haan, Julia Jacobs, Rebecca Stack and 

David Stiller 

Wendy and Gordon Keil and family 

ENDOWMENT FUND 
In honor of: 
Speedy recovery of Jessie Rosenberg 

Speedy recovery of Betty Schulman, 

mother of Fran Rossoff 

Deenie and Sid Schlosser 

Speedy recovery of Jessie Rosenberg 

Pat Tolkoff 

In memory of: 
Bernard Lidsky, wife of Ina Lidsky 

Seymour Lewis, father of Arthur Lewis 

Joyce and Ron Levy 

HOUSING THE HOMELESS 

FUND 
In honor of: 
Mr. and Mrs. Simon Wethered 

Scott Simontacchi 

Hillary Dixler; daughter of Debby and 

Alan Dixler, becoming a Bat Mitzvah 

*Kathryn and Mitchell Cobert 

In memory of: 
Moe Brodsky,father of Lee Brodsky 

Arlene and Martin Kesselhaut 

Rositta Rosenbaum 

Betty Sesnowitz 

JASON LEWIS EDUCAT ION 

FUND 

In honor of: 
Marriage of Holli and Chris 

O'Donnell 

Carolyn, Jeff and Amanda Reisman 

NURSERY S CHOOL FUND 

In honor of: 
Birth of sons, Jonathan, Samuel and 

Robert to Audrey Rodin and Paul 

Banks 

Maureen, Alan, Jessica and Jake 
Rauchberg 

In memory of: 
Victor DeVincenzo, husband of Geri 

DeVincenzo 
Ellen Cookler 

PRAYERBOOK FUND 
In honor of: 
Speedy recovery of Betty Schulman, 

mother of Fran Rossoff 

Vicki and John Nelson 

In memory of: 
Carl Rosen, stepfather of Carole 

Goldberg 

Vicki and John Nelson 

Claire Kanoff 

Louis Messer 

ilJ Joyce and Ron Levy 

Winifred Boller; mother of 

Margaret Erstein 

l!l Susan and John Beekman 
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Tributes I continued 

DARYL G EHR ROSENFARB 

SCHOLARSIllP FUND 
In memory of: 
Daryl Gehr Rosenfarb 

Valerie and Charles Riback 

Daryl Gehr Rosenfarb 

Sylvia Child 

Aileen and Herb Tarutz and family 

S HABBAT SHlRA FUND 

In memory of: 
Harold Sprung, father of Matthew Sprung 

Helen Jacobson and family 

David Michaels' mother 

Mitzi and Len Szerlip 

T EACHER ENRiCHMEN T FUND 

In honor of: 
Confirmation and ORIM Classes of 1999 

Laurie and Steve Spiegel 

Marriage of Holli and Chris 0 'Donnell 

Carolyn, Jeff and Amanda Reisman 

Haya Gartner 

Hilde Spain 

*Susan and Joshua Mackoff 

Roz Robbins' grandson becoming 

a Bar Mitzvah 

Corrine and Sol Schaffer 

In memory of: 
Moe Brodsky, father of Lee Brodsky 

Miriam and Richard Herbert 

TZEDAKAH FUND 
In memory of: 
Helen Golurn., mother of 

Charlotte Cohen 

Buddy Hollander 

Bertram S. Lowe, beloved grandfather 

Roberta Beekman 

JUS TIN WAYNE MEMORIAL FUND 
In memory of: 
Frank Stern 

Marta Stern 

Erna Weinschenk Strauss 

Justin Wayne, beloved husband 

Liese Wayne 

Justin Wayne, beloved father 

*Rebecca and Stephen Wayne 

.. Denotes a donation of $50 or more 

Billy Ottinger 

Justin Wayne 

Susan W. Ottinger 

YOUT H G ROUP FUND 
In honor of: 
My cousin, Joshua Corson, 

becoming a Bar Mitzvah at TBO 

Eric Gartenberg 

YAHRZEIT FUND 

In memory of: 
Florence Anzel 

Helene and Michael Marcello 

William Basch 

Natalie and Ivan Basch 

Douglas Bleiman 

Rosalyn B. Schnee 

Frances Brodsky 

Dr. Lee Brodsky 

Herbert Brody 

Wendy and Gordon Keil and family 

Benjamin Bruskin 

Laurie and Richard Bruskin 

Joel Martin Deitch 

Dr. and Mrs. Michael Gervis, Keith 
and Amy 

Louis Dubov 

*Marjorie and Alan Dubov 

Bernice Markowitz Gersh 

Wendy F. Niemayer 

Joseph Ginsberg 

Ethel Ginsberg 

Aaron Gozonsky 

*Irv and Dee Gozonsky 

Bernard Helderman 

Sy Helderman 

Jeannette Horowitz 

Leah Levine 

Norma Beer 

Anna Jaffe 

Goldie and Rudy Jaffe 

Pearl Janowitz 

Max Kesselhaut 

Arlene and Martin Kesselhaut 

Reuben Lauterbach 

Jane Rifkin 

llJ Denotes purchase of a prayerbook 

Lillian Lemmo 

The Lemmo Family 

Lydie Levy 

*Eli, David and Miriam Levy 

Morris Levy 

Joyce and Ron Levy 

Bessie Rubin Linder 

Shirley Linder Storgion 

Sadye Luckton, beloved mother 

Ricki Bernstein 

Harry Melnick 

Eleanor and Jerry Melnick 

Tess Meyer 

Ann and Richard Meyer 
and family 

Max Morgulas 

Joy and Leon Kurland 

Rose Pearl 

Lynn and Allen Pearl 

Prof Edward Peskin 

Mrs. Marion Peskin 

Je
i
rome M. Rayvid 

Barbara, Stuart, Jonathan, Kelly 
and Eric Rayvid 

Bella Rosenstein 

Ellen, Arnold, Jon and Amy 
Sterman 

Lo"aine Sedler 

*Pam and Bob Handler 

Ruth Sichel 

Brenda and Leonard Sichel 

James Sorhagen 
Dennis Sorhagen 

Charles Weinberg, beloved grandfather 

Shari and Steve Leviss 

Jean Weinstein 

Brenda Sichel 

Bella Stone, beloved mother 
Edna Saperstein 

Louis Weissglass 

Lela Weissglass 

Ge"ie Woronov 

Marvyn Woronov 

*Harriette and Bob Davis 

Aaron Zweig, beloved father 

Claire and Gil Zweig 
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Temple B'nai Or 
60 Overlook Road 
Morristown, NJ 07960-5800 

An Affiliate of the Union of American Hebrew Congregations 

ROBERT S. FRIEDMAN, D.D.S. 
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TEMPLE 8'NAI OR JUNE 1999 

We're getting a headstart on our planning for our High Holy Day services. 

Your help is needed. Your Temle needs ushers in order to assist in keeping 
our services as dignified and beautiful as always. 

Won't you please do a mitzvah by calling the Temple office at 973-539-4539 to 
volunteer to serve at one or more High Holy Day services? 

Or, please complete this response form and return it to Amy Mallor, our 
Administrator. Todah Rabah! 

Please Print 

Name: ------------------------------------------------

Telephone #: _________________ _ 

I would be honored to participate a. an U.her during High Holy Days. I have selected the following: 

Schedule of Services: 

EREV ROSH HASHANAH, Friday, September 1 0  
o Service (Children under 4th Grade admitted) . .. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .  7:30 pm 

ROSH HASHANAH DAY, Saturday, September 1 1  
[J Early Service (Children 4th Grade admitted . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .  *9:00 am 
IJ Late Service (Children 4th Grade not admitted) . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . *12 Noon 
[J Family Service (Open to all members and their children of any age) . 3:00 pm 

KOL NIDRE, Sunday, September 19 
o Early Service (Children under 4th Grade admitted) . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .  6:00 pm 
o Late Service (Children 4th Grade not admitted) . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 9:00 pm 

YOM KIPPUR DAY, Monday, Septernber 20 
[J Early Service (Children 4" Grade admitted) . . . • . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .  9:00 am 
o Concurrent Children's ServicelActivities**(ChIdren age 3 tIvu Grade 3) . 9:00 am 
[J Late Service (Children under 4th Grade not admitted) . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 12 Noon 
o Afternoon, Memorial and Concluding Services . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .  3:00 pm 

• NOTE: There will be two (2) morning services on Rosh Hashanah and a Family Service at 3:00 p.m. 
- Children's serviCe/activities will run concurrently with Ear1y Service on Yom Kippur morning only. 



TEMPLE BINAI OR 
Advertisement Reservation Form 

The Te m ple B'nai Or fam i ly wou l d  l i ke to inc lude you i n  o u r  
annual Temple Directory/Calendar and Monthly Bul letin. Please s h ow 
you r  s u pport by p laci n g  an advertisement or acknowledgment. 

o TEMPO o Month ly Bul letin 

TEMPO - Tem ple Di rectory/Calendar 
(Distributed during H i g h  Holy Days) 

Fu l l  Page 
Half Page 
Bu s i n e s s  Card 
Jewels (name only) 

BU LLETI N - Ten ( 1 0) monthly issues 
( 1  st issue, September 1 999) 

o TEMPO & Monthly Bu l letin 

$ 200 
$ 1 2 5 
$ 7 5  
$ 25 

Ad in each m onth ly issue (ap prox. Business Card s ize) $ 200 

TOTAL AMOUNT DUE: 

DEADLI N E  FOR AD SUBM ISSION: J U LY 29, 1 999 

Name ____________________________________________________ __ 

Address ____________________________________ _ 

City/State/Zip _____________________________ Phone.!.--: _____ _ 

Write message, greeting or name 

Attach camera-ready copy and/or artwork or other copy 

Check # ____________ _ 
Make checks payable to: Temple B'nai Or 
and send to: Temple B'nai Or . 

60 Overlook Road 
Morristown, NJ 07960 

or Fax to: 973-539-2758 (Temple Fax) 

If you have any questions, contact: 
Bill Sch losser at 973-539-9303, Ext. 22 
OR 
Temple Office at 973'..539-4539 



• TEMPLE B'NAI OR 
• • 

TEMPO 

1999-2000 5760 

AD SPACE RESERVATIONS 

WHAT IS "TEMPO"? 
TEMPO is our annual directory. Many of you use our TEMPO to check on an upcoming event or 

get a telephone number of a congregant or business. It is an invaluable resource for you, our 

members. 

WHY ADVERTISE IN OUR TEMPO? 
It's a wonderful way to advertise for business or just for you and your family to wish each and 

everyone a Happy New Year. For the 1999-2000 year we have added JEWELS . JEWELS is 
designed for those members who want to mention their names or family names. For example: 

Mr. and Mrs. Doe, and children, or The Doe Family or Dick and Jane Doe. 

DEADLINE: JULY 25, 1999 

BE PART OF TEMPO FOR THE NEW YEAR. 

IF YOU HAVE ANY QUESTIONS, CONTACT 

BILL SCHLOSSER (973) 539-9303, ext. 22 
OR 

THE TEMPLE OFFICE (973) 539-4539 



TEMPLE 8'NAI OR JUNE 1999 

As the High Holy Days approach, we are inviting 
members of our congregation to share some time during 
the holidays with other members of our Temple family. If 
you would l ike to offer to host other members in your 
home, or if you would like to be offered home hospitality, 
for either Rosh Hashanah aftemoon, or for Yom Kippur 
break - faSt, please complete this form and return it to 
the Temple office. 

- - -Should you- have -questions, please call -the Tempte. 

[] l(We) would like to host 
people In my(our) home on: 

o Rosh Hashanah afternoon 

o Yom Kippur Break - fast 

[] l(We) would like to enjoy home 
hospitality on: 

o Rosh Hashanah- afternoon 

o Yom Kippur Break - fast 

1«(We) will be ___ ...Jpeople. 

Name:, _______ �--�-------------------------------

Address:. ________________________________________ ___ 

c�:,_---------------------------

Telephone (day),_--,--________ _ 

(even i ng), ___________ _ 

E-mail:  '--------------------------------



TEMPLE S'NAI OR ' JUNE 1999 

For your convenience, child care will be provided at the EREV ROSH HAsHANAH SERVICE, ROSH 
HAsHANAH (LATE MORNING SERVICE), EARLy KOL NIDRE SERVICE and LATE MORNING YOM KIPPUR 
SERVICE. In order to provide adequate child care, we must know which services and the number of 
children in your family requiring child care. A nominal fee of $10 per child/per service will help offset 
the cost of the caregivers. Please note on this request form Which services and the number of children 
(only under 4th grade) requiring childcare. This form must be completed and returned to Temple as 
soon as possible. 

ROSH HASHANAH DAY: 
There will be NO child care for the 9:00 a.m. morning adult service. However, children under 4" grade 
will be admitted. There will be child care for the 1 2  Noon Late Morning Service for children in Grades 3 
and younger. Infants and children under grade 4 will not be admitted to the Late Service. Please make 
plans to bring children to our Family Service on Rosh Hashanah afternoon at 3 p.m. 

YOM KIPPUR DAY: 
There will be NO child care for the Early Morning Yom Kippur Service. However, there will be Children's 
Services and activities for children age 3 through Grade 3 during the early morning service ONLY. 
There will be child care for 1 2  Noon Late Morning Yom Kippur Service for children in Grades 3 and 
younger. Again, infants and children under grade 4 will not be admitted to the Late Service. ,Children in 
child care will be brought to the Sanctuary to join their families (please look for them at the glass doors 
leading into the Sanctuary) for Havdalah and the final blowing of the Shofar. 

PLEASE PRINTI 
NAMES OF CHILDREN AGES 

I/WE WILL REQUIRE CHILD CARE FOR: 
Service Number of Children 

o EREV ROSH HASHANAH 

o ROSH HASHANAH (Late Morning Service) 

o KOL NIDRE (Early Service ONLY) 

o YOM KIPPUR (Late Morning Service) 

o YOM KIPPUR (Afternoon Services) 

ENCLOSED, PLEASE FIND MY CHECK FOR $ FOR CHILD-CARE. 

NAME: TELEPHONE NUMBER: -------

______________ OFFICE USE ONLY ___________ _ 
Recewed by: _______________________ __ Date: ____________ _ 
Check #: _______ _ Amount $: ' ________________ _ 
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c:.--..y:J i l ZVAH 
DAY 
r.",ple S'nai Or 

�D"" Sunday, April 25, 1999 

Temple S'nai Or Sunday, April 25, 1999 

M1TZVAH DAY THANKS 
Our thanks to Caren Frankel, Frank Weitzman, 
and the Mitzvah Day volunteers and aU their 
hard work. 

Here's what the Community is saying about us 

and Mitzvah Day • • •  

Thank you for your support of the Interfaith Food Pantry. Your recent donation of 45 bags of 
food and $224 reaJly helps us to continue to provide emergency and supplemental food for those 
in need in Morris County. 

People like you, through your donations, help us to insure that the least fortunate of our 
neighbors receive the simple justice of having enough to eat. Thanks again. 

-Interfaith Food Pantry 

Thank you so much for all the wonderful toys and games that your congregation donated to The Valerie 
Fund. It was so thoughtful of you to think of us. Some of the toys will be given to our centers for their "toy 
closet" and some will be kept for the holiday parties. 

Again, thank you for thinking of children with cancer and blood disorders, and for bringing smiles to some 
children who might be having a hard time dealing with their treatment. Sometimes picking out a toy before 
their "chemo" helps them face their ordeal a little easier. 

-The Valerie Fund 

I would like to thank you so very much for the swim party. Our children who attended had an absolutely wonderful time! 

They didn 't want to get out of the pool. It was a lovely party and the volunteers were so nice to our children. 

Please thank them for us. Once again, thank you for a wonderful day! We really appreciate your kindness. 

-Big Brothers Big Sisters of America 

I am writing this letter to say that it was a pleasure to meet you and to work with such an ener­
getiC group as yours. You should be vezy proud of your congregation. Your congregation is one 
of the hardest working groups of volunteers that I have had the pleasure of directing. They 
worked well together and in family groups. I erVoyed seeing the children and parents working as 
a team. 

Your congregation honored your Mitzvah Day. Their actions were tru..or worthy deeds. 

-United States ' Department of Agriculture 
Natural Resources Conservation Service 

Hardiest congratulations ! You've done it again! Every single one of the blind/visually-impaired ladies had the time 
of their life with you on Sunday. You treat them with such respect and affection; it makes them feel very special. 
Thanks a million for your thoughtfulness. 

-Family Service of Morris County 



JUNE 1 9 9 9  
Sivan 5759 Tammuz 5759 
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1 2 
May 1 7  Sivan 1 8  Sivan 
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2 3 4 5 6 7 8 Executive Board 6:00 pm 9 10 1 1  (2  13 14 15 WRJ/Slsterhood 7:30 pm 16  1 7  1 8  1 9  20 2 1  22  
23 24 25 26 27 28 29 Adult Mini Acadmy 
30 3 1  creatln� Your Own Board 

Eth cal Will LeaderShl& Development 8:00 pm 7: 0 p,m, 

6 7 8 9 
22 Sivan 23 Sivan 24 Sivan 25 Sivan 

Renaissance Breakfast 9:30 Nurse3' School Fun Day 9:0 am · 12 noon 
remple Picnic 

Board of Trustees 
Dinner 6:00 pm Fatherhood Project 

Adult Bible Study 7:30 pm Meeting 7:30 pm 8:00 pm 

13 14 15  16 
29 Sivan 30 Sivan 1 Tammuz 2 Tammuz 

Adult Bible Study 7:30 pm UAHC Regional Dinner 

L Nursery ;:;cnoo'l'v'l'nl-vamp 

20 21  22  23 
6 Tammuz 7 Tammuz 8 Tammuz 9 Tammuz 

Nursery School Committee 
9:00 am 

AduK Bible Study 7:30 pm Men's Club Event 

I Nursery ;:;cnoOl Mini-vamp 

27 28 29 30 
1 3  Tammuz 1 4  Tammuz 15 Tammuz 16 Tammuz 

Adult Bible Study 7 :30 pm 

y y 
3 4 

1 9  Sivan 20 Sivan 
WRJ/Slsteffiood Seminar with 8 &  

Rabbi Rossoll 10:00 am 8:05 
Men's Lunch Schmooze 12:30 pm 

Outreach 8:00 p,m, Family Shabba/ 7:30 pm 

1 0  1 1  
26 Sivan 27 Sivan 
WRJ/Slsterhood Seminar with 88  

Rabbl Rossoll 10:00 am 8 :10 

N,S. Closing Ceremony 
S am 

Joint Installation Service 
Shabbat Service 8:00 pm 

17 18 
3 Tammuz 4 Tammuz 
WRJlSlsterflood Seminar with 88  

Rabbi Rossoff 10:00 am 8 : 1 2  
Men'. Lunch Schmooze 12:30 pm 

45th Anniversary 
Dinner and Service 

Shabbat Service 8:00 pm 
• 

24 25 
1 0  Tammuz 1 1  Tammuz 
WRJ/Slsterhood Seminar with 88  

Rabbi Rossoll 1 0:00 am 8 : 14  

Shabba/ Service 8:00 pm 
• 

July 
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t 2 3 
4 5 6 7 8 9 10 

I I  1 2  1 3  1 4  15  16  1 7  
1 8  1 9  20 2 1  22 23 24 
25 26 27 28 29 30 3 1  
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5 
21 Sivan 
She/ah 

y 
--- -

Bagels and Torah 9:1 5  am 
Service 1 1 :00 am 

LlndsMi Goldschlack and 
Ichael Stiller 

v.i" be called 10 the Torah IS B'nal Mitzvah 

1 2  
28 Sivan 
Korah 

ServIce 1 1 :00 am 

Arl Borlnsky and 
Stuart Schuss.1 

v.ill be called 10 111. Torah IS B'nll Mitzvah 

19  
5 Tammuz 
Hukka/ 

ServIce 1 1 :00 am 

Jason Tabatchnlck and 
Morgan Wlvlott 

will be calted 10 lI1e Torah IS B'nal Mitzvah 

26 
1 2  Tammuz 
Ba/ak 

Service 1 1 :00 am 

Victoria Edelman and 
Jesalca Warm 

v.ill be called � 111. Tor.h II B'nol Mitzvah 

I 
I 

I 


